
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
ChemClear collection 
Agsafe’s ChemClear program is holding 
a collection in South Australia in April 
and May 2021. Agvet chemical users 
can now register their unwanted or 
obsolete agvet chemicals for collection 
by visiting the ChemClear website, 
www.chemclear.org.au or by calling 
1800 008 182. Registrations close on 28 
February 2021. 
 
Mailing list  
Get on the list to receive Council news, 
agenda & minutes. Email 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au  
 
Budget dates set 
Council has set dates for its 2021/22 
Annual Business Plan and Budget 
process. A draft budget it expected to be 
released for public consultation on May 
25, with a formal presentation to the 
public to be live streamed on Tuesday, 
June 15.  
 

COMMUNITY 
 

Clean Up Australia Day 
The annual Clean Up Australia Day event 
for Coffin Bay will be held on Sunday, 
March 14 from 9am-11.30am. Please 
register and pick up gloves, backs, tongs 
and high vis at the town centre barbecue 
area from 9am. The clean up area will be 
in the town area for families and along the 
Coffin Bay road (not suitable for children). 
Free sausage sizzle and drinks to follow. 
An initiative of the Coffin Bay Progress 
Association. For more information please 
contact event supervisor Kerryn McEwan 
on 0498 387 961. 
 
The Eyre Peninsula Community 
Foundation scholarships 
Scholarships for 2021 are now open, 
closing on April 9. Two scholarships of 
$2,000 each are available to students who 
completed Year 12 on Eyre Peninsula and 
are moving away from home to study at a 
South Australian university. For more 
information visit  
epcf.com.au/grant-application-forms/  
 
Fox bait distribution 
The Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board 
has fox bait distribution days scheduled in 
the district during March. Please take a 
bucket for collection and contact your 
neighbours 72 hours before you begin 
your baiting program. Landscape Officers 
will be available at the following locations 
from 9.30am to 11.30am unless otherwise 
stated 
 March 22: Tumby Bay Landscape 

Board office, Ungarra Hall & The Green 
Shed, Port Neil 

 March 23: Yallunda Flat Hall, Coulta 
Hall (1.30pm-3pm)  

 March 24: Wanilla Hall, Lincoln Rural, 
Cummins 

 March 25: Karkoo Hall 
 March 29: Kurara Woolshed, Green 

Patch; Fishery Bay Road Fire Tank 
 March 30: Lincoln Rural, Cummins, 

Verran Terrace Depot, Port Lincoln 
 March 31: Verran Terrace Depot, Port 

Lincoln 
 
Colour the Bay stobie pole project 
The Colour the Bay group is looking for 
funds to buy materials, pay for some 
professional work for some of the poles 
and to provide professionally guided 
workshops for all in the community to 
 

participate in creating the artworks. For 
more information email 
kerrynmcewan@yahoo.com.au or call 
0498 387 961.  To register your interest 
for the mosaic workshops please call 
Jayne Lane on 0438 643 021. 
 
Community centre AGM 
The Marble Range Community and 
Sport Centre will hold its Annual 
General Meeting on April 29 at 7.30pm. 
  
Get Out Festival is back 
Empowering Lower Eyre has locked in a 
date for the second ever Get Out 
Festival - Saturday April 10. More 
details to come but there will be live 
music, food stalls and  a colour obstacle 
course.  
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